

Principal's Message

Michael Mclean

Congratulations Mr Bevis

I would like to congratulate Josh Bevis as our new substantive Assistant Principal. Josh has worked at our school since 2015 performing a range of classroom and leadership roles and is an asset to our school.

I look forward to working and supporting Josh as he continues his leadership journey.

2025 planning

I am currently creating our staffing profile for 2025 and calculating how many classes we will be able to accommodate in each year level. We never want to see any of our families leave, but to make the planning process as smooth as possible can I please ask if you know that your child/ren are going to leave KPS at the end of this year can you please let the office know as a soon as possible. This way I can make the most informed decisions about classes and staff.

Upcoming events

Term 4 at KPS is shaping up to be very action packed. Exciting events to look out for include:

School Working Bee – Sunday 20th October 1.30pm Students attending Division Sport finals Prep Transition Student Leadership Selection process Grade 3 to 6 Bike Ed Program Colour Run Grade 6 Graduation Activities

Term 4 Diary Dates 2024

MON 14/10
DIVISION ATHLETICS

TUE 15/10

DIVISION BASKETBALL

WED 23/10

INTERSCHOOL CHESS SEMI-FINAL

DIVISION SOFTBALL

WED 23/10



Principal's Message

Michael Mclean

More information on these exciting events will follow in the coming weeks. As always, we welcome parent assistance with the running of these events. Attending a school camp or excursion is a great way to connect with your child and be a part of their educational journey.

School Savings Bonus

As shared with you previously, parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025 will receive the one-off School Saving Bonus \$400 support.

In the coming months, the Department of Education will send you 2 email communications for each of your children enrolled in Victorian government schools.

By Friday 18 October 2024, please ensure that your child's 2025 enrolment is completed and that your contact information is up to date.

The 2 emails from the Department of Education will:

- Confirm your email address between mid-October and late-November.
- Provide you with your unique \$400 School Saving Bonus code by the end of November.

If you do not receive a confirmation email from the department by late-November, please check your spam or junk folders and contact the school office if needed.

You can read more about the School Saving Bonus on the Department of Education website, with key information now available in 14 different languages.

Term 3 Diary Dates







others











others











Child Safety and Wellbeing at Kerrimuir Primary School

Information for families and the school community

Kerrimuir Primary School is committed to providing an environment where students are safe and feel safe.

Our child safety framework includes policies, codes and procedures that explain how we support and maintain the safety and wellbeing of our students and protect them from harm. These documents are available on our website: https://www.kerrimuirps.vic.edu.au/

We committed also to. continuous improvement of our child safety framework. We are currently reviewing our child safety policies and practices to ensure they are up-to-date and effective.

Our students and families important partners in this process. We welcome your feedback or ideas on ways we can improve our and approach child safety to wellbeing.

If you have any suggestions or comments, please contact Claudia Rushton 98981494 or at

Everyone has the right to be safe and be protected from abuse.

No one should behave in a way that makes you feel unsafe or afraid, including anyone in your family. anyone at school or anywhere else in the community.

Tell a teacher or any adult at your school if you feel unsafe.





it's everyone's responsibility. Adults at school must listen and respond to concerns about

child abuse.

If you suspect abuse of any child or young person, you have a responsibility to report it. even if you are not sure.

Further information & resources www.education.vic.gov.au/protect











claudia.rushton@education.vic.gov.au



EXCITING NEWS

Teeth on Wheels are coming back!



At Teeth On Wheels, we provide the highest quality dental treatment and Oral Health Education while making it fun, positive and memorable for children.

And the best news is.. it is happening at your child's school! Your child might be eligible for **FREE** dental care.

If you have completed a form for your child for 2024, this does not need to be completed again!



CLICK OR SCAN THE QR CODE TO COMPLETE YOUR FORM





Phone: (03) 9338 1191

Email: info@teethonwheels.com.au





Grade 3 Excursion to the Shrine of Remembrance and Connecting to Country at the Royal Botanical Gardens

Grade 3 students headed into the city earlier this term to explore the Shrine and experience a Connecting to Country program as part of their Integrated Studies subject Remembrance and Celebration.







First stop was the Shrine of Remembrance. Each Grade was given a guided tour of the Shrine learning about the history of the Shrine, special aspects of the building, and exploring the different galleries of medals, flags and displays. We saw a lifeboat that was used to transport Australians ashore at Gallipoli in 1915, climbed all the stairs to the Balcony where we looked out over the Shrine forecourt and to the city centre, and dressed in clothes like the soldiers and nurses wore in the past. Each of the Guides commented on the great questions we asked and how much we knew about the aspects of remembrance and celebration of Anzac Day.







After our guided tour we followed clues to learn find the Eternal Flame, statues, flags, poppies, and courtyards outside of the Shrine of Remembrance



After lunch, we participated in a Connecting to Country program in the Royal Botanical Gardens. Students rotated through three activities learning and exploring the unique cultural practices of the Kulin Nations of Melbourne and the sustainable land practices used by First Peoples across Australia.

We were able to see some tools that Aboriginal people used for gathering food, cooking and hunting. We felt some possum skins and learnt that they were sewn together to make cloaks. The skins felt very soft and warm. Each year a new skin is sewn onto your cloak, so as you grow, your cloak grows with you.





We learnt how to, and practised making string. We looked at and held an eel trap that was exactly like one used to hunt eels. It had a small hole at the end of the trap so that the baby eels could swim through and not be caught. This was part of the Kulin Nations making sure that there was enough food for future seasons.

We explored the gardens learning about the indigenous plants that are in the Royal Botanical Gardens and crawled under the branches of the Bunya Bunya tree. Its leaves are really prickly. The Aboriginal people ate the nuts of the tree.















On the 10th of September, 64 students from Grades 3-6 participated in District Athletics at Tom Kelly Athletics Track in Doncaster. We had a great time competing our best and cheering on our school. Everyone showed great sportitude and Kerrimuir spirit. We are proud of everyone who competed, with a whopping 26 students qualifying for Division Athletics. There were lots of first-timers and everyone tried their best. Congratulations to everyone for their superstar efforts. It was great to see students running, jumping and throwing on such a beautiful, sunny day. A big thank you to all the teachers who helped organise and run the day. We wish our Kerrimuir athletes good luck at the next stage – GO KPS!



Written by Risha, Millie, Marcus, Anthony, Angus, Bowen, Saxon and Lewis.







KERRIMUIR P CANTEEN MENU





MAMEE CHICKEN NOODLES

LEMONADE



\$1.50!



CHIPS:
SEA SALT,
HONEY SOY CHICKEN

RASPBERRY SPLIT



JUICIES: TROPICAL, LEMONADE, BLACK CURRANT, APPLE





MOOSIES: BLUE MOON, STRAWBERRY, CHOCOLATE, LIME

School News



Dear families,

We remind our school community of our expectations regarding taking photographs or videos.

From our Photographing, Filming and Recording Students policy (available on our website):

School performances, sporting events and other school approved activities:

Kerrimuir Primary School requests that parents/carers, students, and invited guests who photograph, film or record school activities only do so for their own personal use and do not publish the images in any form, including on social media, without the prior consent of persons whose children also appear in the images. Neither the school nor the Department own or control any images of students taken by parents/carers, students, or their invited guests at school activities. In addition, personal photography/filming must not:

- · occur outside of these school events
- · be done by people not attending an event with our school
- · be done during recess/lunchtime from outside the school grounds

These measures are in place to promote the privacy and safety of our students and their families. Please share this important information with other family members, such as grandparents.

亲爱的家长,

我们希望提醒每一位关于本校拍摄照片或视频的规定,根据我校对学校表演、体育赛事和其他 学校活动摄影、摄像和录音的政策(可在学校网站上找到):

KERRIMUIR 小学要求家长/照顾者、学生和被邀请嘉宾拍摄或录制学校活动,这仅供个人使用,未经他人事先同意,不得以任何形式发布,包括不能在社交媒体上发布他人孩子也出现的照片。学校和教育部均不拥有和控制家长/照顾者、学生或其受邀嘉宾在学校活动中拍摄的任何学生照片。

此外,个人摄影/拍摄不得:

- . 发生在学校活动之外
- . 由未参加本校活动的人员进行
- . 课间休息/午餐时间在校园外进行

这些措施旨在促进学生及其家人的隐私和安全。请与其他家庭成员(例如祖父母)分享此重要信息。



KERRIMUIR TEAMKIDS

NEWSLETTER



WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

Hello Everyone,

Welcome to Term 4. I hope everyone's Spring Holidays went amazingly. We had a blast at TeamKids, with laser tag, virtual reality, and tons of fun excursions.

This week, we are excited to hear what clubs the children would like to do this term. We'll be collecting feedback throughout the week and brainstorming exciting ideas. Parents and families, any input from you would be greatly appreciated!

Preps - We will be encouraging preps to start walking to their classrooms and to TeamKids by themselves this week so they will be ready to do it by themselves! Teachers will still be kept informed on which preps will be attending After School Care to assist with this.

Kind Regards, Randy Kothakonda (Director of Service)

IMPORTANT DATES

14th October | Monday

Gingerbread Village Competition

21st October | Monday

World Wombat Day

25th October | Friday

World Teacher's Day World Pasta Day

Service Mobile: 0484 300 201

Office Phone: 1300 035 000 **TEAMKIDS CLUBS** ASC WFFK:

MONDAY TBA

TUESDAY TBA

WEDNESDAY

TBA

THURSDAY

TBA

FRIDAY

TBA













Service Email: kerrimuirps@teamkids.com.au

Office Email: info@teamkids.com.au







KerrimuirPS



It's our business to make you smile

Get your child's smile assessed from age 7.

No dentist referral required.

03 9846 3811

Melbourne CBD & Templestowe

LandLortho.com.au



WHITEHORSE DISTRICT GIRL GUIDES

INTERNATIONAL DAY OF THE GIRL COMMUNITY CAMPFIRE!

What

Join with other girls from across Whitehorse for a night of girls only fun including: meeting new friends; toasting marshmallows; singing around the campfire

Where

Bennettswood Guide Hall, 21 Station St, Burwood

When

12th October 2024 from 6-8pm

Who

Girls aged 5 to 17 years -Girl Guides and new visitors!

For more info:

whitehorse@guidesvic.org.au 0420 975 068





REGISTER NOW





















SIGN UP TODAY!

Q Play Cricket







From Woolworths Cricket Blast through the Junior Cricket stage, all kids can advance their skills and discover how awesome it is to be part of a team through fun game.-based activities. The stages have been developed based on academic research, testing and community feedback.

This includes consideration for physical, mental and emotional development.

Participation and progression through the stage is based on ability level, therefore the ages are indicative only. Players are encouraged to participate at a stage appropriate for them.





Woolworths







